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REGION OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf. (25) 09-96-0041
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 8 March 1999

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator Planning & Environment Committee

FROM/EXP. Planning and Development Approvals Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET CITY OF OTTAWA COMPREHENSIVE ZONING
BY-LAW (20/20Z) - RESOLUTION OF REGION’S
APPEAL - WATERWAY CORRIDOR AND
LEISURE AND OPEN SPACE ZONES -
TEMPORARY USE

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Planning and Environment Committee recommend that Council endorse the
proposed settlement of the appeals by the Region and the National Capital Commission of
the temporary use provisions in the Leisure and Waterway Corridor Zones in the City of
Ottawa Zoning By-law.

BACKGROUND

One of the elements of the City of Ottawa’s Comprehensive Zoning By-law (20/20Z), which the
Region appealed, was the provision that permitted from 20 May 1998 to 19 May 2001 a range of
uses in the Waterway Corridor and Leisure and Open Space Zones which did not conform to the
corresponding designations of Waterfront Open Space and Urban Open Space in the Regional
Official Plan.

These uses (e.g. retirement home, storage yard, diplomatic mission and many others) correspond
very closely to what was permitted under the “P” and “G” zones under the previous zoning by-
law (Z2K).  The City decided to in effect extend the old, more permissive, zoning for three more
years to address an objection by the National Capital Commission that their lands were being
effectively frozen under the new zoning without such lands being the subject of secondary studies,
as called for in the City’s Official Plan, to determine boundaries and appropriate uses.  The intent
was to provide time for the secondary studies to be undertaken.

The Region appealed the provision as it provided a three year period in which uses contrary to the
Regional Official Plan could be developed.  The NCC appealed the provision because it would
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expire in 2001, with no guarantee that the necessary studies and appropriate zoning changes
would be complete by then.

DISCUSSION

As a result of staff negotiations between the Region, City and NCC, agreement has been reached
on a process which satisfies the three parties and which will allow both the Region and the NCC
to withdraw their appeals.  This process is attached as Annex I and its key elements are set out
below.

• The City will enact a holding by-law for the Waterway Corridor and Leisure and Open Space
zones which will require secondary planning studies for the various open space corridors be
undertaken and implemented by an official plan amendment or zoning by-law before the
holding provision is lifted.

• Until the secondary planning is complete, development proposals may be considered but will
be evaluated against a list of nine criteria (see point 10 of Annex I).

• The City will commit the necessary resources to undertake the secondary planning studies
within timeframes established annually.

Once the holding by-law has been adopted and come into force, the Region will withdraw its
appeal.

Approved by
N. Tunnacliffe, MCIP, RPP
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